*********************************************
St. John is a Stewardship Parish *********************************************
October 25, 2009
Thirtieth Sunday in Ordinary Time
Saturday, October 24
     4:00 – James & Leona DeCoste – Memorial

Sunday, October 25
     8:00 – Doc & Marion Wood – Memorial

     9:30 – Gill & Zemeitus Families

   11:30 -  Francis Sullivan – 1st Anniversary 
Wednesday, November 28
     9:00 –  Parishioners of Saint John

Saturday, November 31
     4:00 –  Mary & Elmer Proffitt – Memorial

Sunday, November 1
                 All Saints Day

    11:30 -  Parishioners of Saint John
Important Dates

Wed 10/28 – Peer Ministers Training as
                         Lectors/Eucharistic Ministers -7:00
Sat.10/31 -  Blood Pressure Clinic – after Mass
Sun. 11/1 -  Family Mass & Halloween bash -9:30

Mon. 11/2 - All Souls Day
Thu. 11/5 – Baptism Instruction 

ALL SOULS
November is the month dedicated to all those who have gone before us marked with the gift of Faith. During the month of November, a Novena of Masses will be celebrated for those loved ones that you want to be remembered.  Simply use the envelopes that you have received or the envelopes on the ushers’ tables for this purpose.  The envelopes will be placed on the altar and the names of your loved ones will be remembered at the Novena of Masses celebrated during the month.  

Halloween Mass
Sunday, November 1st the children are invited to come to the 9:30 Mass in their Saint or Halloween costumes.  The 2nd grade children will be hosting the Coffee & Conversation after Mass down in the church hall. There will be games and activities for the children.
Our Shared Treasure
October 18, 2009 Collection: $5,653.
World Mission Collection:   $1,185.
Please remember the Church in your will.
        St. Vincent de Paul
Thank you so much to all of the parishioners who have helped restock the pantry in the last few weeks. We are still low on some items but we know you will remember us when you shop!

Thanks also to the “angel” who fixed the ceiling in the pantry so it is no longer stained and flaking! And to the “angel” who donated the cases of Ocean Spray drink mixes for our clients. 

Please remember we welcome cash donations or checks made out to the “Society of St. Vincent de Paul”. Monetary donations are used to help clients and may be placed in the collection boxes at the doors of the church. Thank you for your continuing generosity!

 

Please remember – you may bring food only during Mass time or when CCD classes are in session, which is on Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday afternoon from 3:30 to 4:30 or Sunday evening from 6:00 to 8:00 p.m. Please do not leave food at the rectory, garage or porch or in front of the dumpster at any time as there is no janitor to carry it over to the church. All food items should be brought to the parking lot side entrance to the church only.  Thank you for your cooperation. 
GRAND ANNUAL COLLECTION

The Grand Annual Collection will begin on the weekend of Nov. 14 and 15. More information will follow in next week’s bulletin.

Children’s Choir News

Children’s Choir rehearsals are on Mondays from 6-7 pm.  They meet near the piano in the church.  All former members and young people who have received their First Communion are invited to join.  The choir will be singing at the 9:30 Mass.  Instrumentalists are also welcome!  For more information contact Paul at 617-610-2255
Winter 2010 CYO Ski Trip

Our Winter Ski trip will take place the weekend of February 12 - 14, 2010 at Stowe Mountain Resort, VT!
Hotel Package Information:

We will be staying at the DoubleTree Hotel in S. Burlington, VT. Amenities include, indoor heated swimming pool, whirlpool and fitness center. All guestrooms include the Sweet Dreams bed, hairdryer and refrigerator. Each guest is presented with the legendary chocolate chip cookie at check-in. The hotel is approximately 45 minutes from Stowe.
Room costs: 
$260 per person, 4 per room
$277 per person, 3 per room
$310 per person, 2 per room

The trip includes: Transportation, 2 nights accommodations, 2 breakfast buffets & 1 dinner buffet, 2-day teen lift ticket for Stowe Mountain Resort and all taxes.

Sign up at the next Teen Mass or email or call Fr. Wally if you are interested in going. 

A $100 deposit will be due at the November 22 Teen Mass.  There are 15 spots left!
PEER MINISTRY MEETING
The Peer Ministers will meet on Wednesday, Oct. 28 at 7:00 pm in the Chapel for Lector and Eucharistic Minister training. 
Dear Friends,

I would like to address my weekly column to the parents/guardians of our children who are enrolled in our CCD Program.  First of all, to those parents that are doing their best to make sure that their children and young adults are attending Mass on a regular basis, let me offer you my admiration and thanks. But, it is no secret that fewer people are attending weekly Mass throughout the United States as well as in our own Archdiocese.  I have noticed that attendance here has declined as well, especially among the families who have children or young adults enrolled in our CCD Program.  It is a parent’s responsibility to do all that is possible to make sure that they attend Mass with their children weekly.  It is a practice that our children will never learn if their parents don’t take them to church on a regular basis. I know that people can tend to “stray away” from the Church during their lives.  When you have young children, there can be all kinds of issues that can convince you that Church is not an important part of your life at this time.  You are tired, overworked, dealing with difficult relationships, lack of money or sickness or a death in your family. These are all reasons that sometimes cause people to put God on the back burner or even take Him completely off the stove.  However, when you have children you need to do your best to fight through the “difficulties” to make sure that they worship the God that we believe not only loves them but loves you as well, especially when times are tough.  You can pray at home, but you can worship and meet the Lord only at Mass, as it is there that He becomes truly present for those who attend.   To the parents of our children who are not attending Mass, please rethink this issue.  I hope that after prayerful thought we will begin to see you more often. It would certainly make me happy and I know that it would certainly make the Lord happy.

To the parents of our 9th and 10th grade students who make sure that their son/daughter attend Mass on a weekly basis, let me also offer you my admiration and thanks. However, we have many students, more than a third of the class who are not attending Mass at all or perhaps once in the past 5 weeks. I want to remind you of the policy regarding Mass attendance and class attendance that has been in effect for the past 5 years and which was explained and given to you in writing at the Sept 13 parents/student meeting.  If you did not attend this meeting you were asked to come in and get the written policy and class schedule.  It says in the cover letter that, “All candidates are required to attend Mass on a weekly basis and attendance is recorded.”  Another written requirement is “Punctual attendance to class each week”. Candidates are allowed only two absences.  Attendance at the Teen Mass is required and misses will be counted as an absence from class.”  Parents and candidates signed this learning agreement. 

As with the families of our younger children I would ask you to prayerfully reconsider your practice of attending Mass and come and join us. I know that there are occasional reasons why this might not be possible.  If I can help you to work through an issue that you feel is keeping you away from Church, I am more than happy to do so. An email has been sent home to you regarding this issue. Some have responded to that email.   One raised the question, “whose idea was this?” My answer to this question is simply, God’s.  Remember, I did not write the 10 commandments.   I am going to speak with the students this Sunday night about the importance of attending Mass and class weekly.  I hope that I can count on your support and that we can move on from this issue together. Finally, I have asked Mrs. Hopgood to email this letter to all the families who have children in our religious education program.

God bless, 

Fr. Wally






